

"Reaching People in Closed Countries"

ACCENT INTERNATIONAL RADIO

P.O. Box 610323 Dallas, Texas 75261

January 5, 2015

Dear Friends,

Since I last wrote to you, things have not changed that much. Leon is still incapacitated physically from the stroke he suffered in October of 2013. He is still very alert and aware mentally. His speech has improved somewhat. We are paying for him to continue to receive speech therapy since that also improves his swallowing. He is still on thickened liquids but can feed himself with his left hand. Medicare Home Healthcare is no longer helping us since they believe I can handle it on my own. The Lord has strengthened me and I can do much more than I thought I would ever be able to do, thanks to the prayers of God's people. We are paying for home help 5 days a week for 5 hours a day which allows me to carry on with the household duties, food preparation, Bible study and stay on top of the work of Accent Radio on a limited basis. For this reason, if letters and receipts are not always on time, please be patient with me. Occasionally I am able to attend church on Sundays which is such a blessing. On the Sundays I do not have help, we watch services on television.

Thanks for your prayers. I have come to the conclusion that, outside of a miracle, Leon will not ever be able to return to normal life. Again I say, if you feel God leading you to support a new missionary in our place, please follow His leading. God has been good to us, He provides our needs and we trust Him with our future. We truly appreciate you faithful support over the years.

When you think of us, send up a prayer to the Father that we would be faithful in our witness and radiate His love to others. May God bless you all with a blessed and prosperous New Year.

Joyfully His,

Becky Wambsganss

Ephesians 1:3

Bicky